
 

  NEWSLETTER 1  |  SPRING TERM 1  |  Friday 10th January 2020 

Monday 13th January Years 1 and 2 Sports Festival, The Blue school 

Wednesday 15th January SATs information session for Year 6 parents @5.30pm 

Monday 27th January Years 3 and 4 Sports Festival, The Blue School 

Monday 17th February -  
Friday 21st February 

Half Term 

Dates for Diaries  -  Spring Term 

Horrington Primary School 

Awards Assembly 

This week’s Four C award winners. 

Certificates today were presented for being 

outstanding ‘connected’ learners.  

Welcome Back 

We hope you have all had a lovely Christmas and we would like to wish you all, a slightly belated 

now,  Happy New Year.  Our first week of term has gone well and the children have quickly settled 

back into their class routines. We have lots planned in 2019 and are looking forward to sharing an 

exciting, fun and successful year ahead.  

  

Class news 

The class newsletters and medium term overview plans will be available on the school website 

from Monday. They can be located on the home page via the quick links section on the right hand 

side of this page. Class letters will also be emailed to parents. 

 

 

Winter Clothing 

Now that the cold weather is beginning to set in, please can we remind 

parents to send children in with a warm coat and an appropriate hat (red 

or black as per our uniform requirements).  Thank you. 

 



 Chickenpox  

We have been informed today after school that we have another a reported case of Chickenpox 

in School.  Below is some advice extracted from Public Health England guidance. 

 

The following groups of people should seek advice from their GP if they are exposed to 

chickenpox and do not remember if they have been previously infected with the virus: 

 

• Pregnant women 

• Babies whose mothers developed chickenpox in the first 28 days of their life 

• People who are immunosuppressed  

 

Although chickenpox is a mild disease in normal healthy children, it can be serious in individuals 

whose immune systems are impaired in any way such as those on treatment for leukaemia or 

who have had a transplant.  

 

Individuals should be kept away from school for at least five days from onset of rash and until all 

lesions have crusted over. 

 

The NHS website also gives the following advice: 

 Do not use ibuprofen unless advised to do so by your doctor, as it may cause serious skin 

infections. 

 

COMET and ORBIT Booking for Spring Term 

Please remember to complete your bookings for sessions for this half term via Tucasi. 

If you have not yet registered your child, but wish to book, please contact the school 

office who will be happy to provide you with a registration form. 

 

Screen time guidance for Parents and Carers  

Information provided by:  Somerset's Support Services for Education and Childnet  

 

Screen time can be a source of tension for families. We all use screens for entertainment, 

information and to connect with others, so how can we prevent this time from becoming 

unhealthy? Childnet has produced this excellent guidance for parents and carers to ϥƘŜƭǇ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 

ƎŜǘ ƻũ ǘƻ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǳǎƛƴƎ ŘƛƎƛǘŀƭ ŘŜǾƛŎŜǎϥΦ 

 

They say, the most important tips are: 

1. Use digital devices together with your child 

2. Think through the rules you want to set for media and technology use at home 

3. Learn more about services, content, technology and age ratings 

4. Teach children good internet habits early on – you are their most important role model! 

 

Get the full guide for free at:  www.bit.ly/ChildnetScreentimeAdvice 

https://beta.nhs.uk/medicines/ibuprofen-for-adults


 

Horrington Primary School 

Horrington, Wells, 

Somerset, BA5 3EB 
T: (01749) 673516 

F: (01749)670685 
 
horringtonparents@educ.somerset.gov.uk 

www.horringtonprimary.co.uk 

  

Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Headteacher 
 

Extra-curricular clubs and activities 

The Extra-curricular clubs’ form has been handed to children today.  If you would like your child 

to take part in a club, please complete the form and return on Monday, 13th January.  Some 

clubs require a payment  -  for these, please pay via SCOPAY (Tucasi).  The clubs will run for 

eleven weeks: Monday 13th January through to Friday 3rd April. 

 

Volunteers in school 

Please look out for the separate letter being emailed out shortly with information about 

safeguarding training for parent volunteers. 


